SCC minutes for March 6, 2022				Joseph R. Nielsen

Attending – Ross, Kody, Joseph, Beth, Lindsay, Megan, Emily, Troy and
Heather
Excused, Mohamed Baayd

Ross welcomed us and called for a vote on the minutes. This was seconded. The minutes from last month were approved unanimously.

Principal’s report – Kody:
Reduction in Land Trust of about $3k. Kody talked about the article in the Trib. Regarding school enrollment. It was not completely accurate – C&A was not included. As for closing – the State requires that decisions be posted by August, and our District adds another year before closures take effect. We are not losing a program, and as of today are able to retain present teaching positions. Kody was asked by several about his feeling about Hawthorne closing. He said he has not had any conversations or any feeling that this would happen. He was asked if our enrollment is stable or moving, he replied that our student population has been declining, but not as fast as many other schools in the District and in the valley. Kody was asked if parental lobbing for the school would be helpful, he talked about our situation vs. other districts in the State, and said he thought parental input and feedback would be welcome by the School Board.

Looping back to Land Trust – with $3k less than original projections this year, we may need to revisit our budget priorities for next year. He asked for parent response. Kody reported the following on salaries for our consideration; part time non benefitted 29.5 hour would cost about $19K for the year, full time 40 hour with benefits would be 40K for the year at the present pay rate. Troy talked about some of the other jobs he has found that are available within our area. Kody asked him to pass this information on to Mohamed. Kody said he would ask this Community to use the Land Trust monies to fund a full-time Para and Shelley as Art teacher. Some of these monies might need to be supplemented by school funds.
Principal Colvin will put together a spreadsheet of funds coming in and spending in various combinations for Paras, Art and other programs.

Reports – PTA, Megan: Spring read-a-thon Fund raising is on-going and we are about halfway to the goal. PTA meeting this Thursday. March 15th Chipotle fundraiser, 18th will be the Native American dance program for the students. 

Neighborhood – Lindsay: Students are excited to try to beat Principal Colvin in the reading contest. She is still working with Wasatch Community Garden.

C&A – Heather: She asked if we could again resume using a school song a slogan to promote school unity. Joseph said he has recordings of the music, Beth reported that the words were written by Julie Henderson. Kody will get with people to revive the song. Kody reported that there will be a shift in teachers – Ms. Simmons will teach 5-6 and Mrs. Sesera will teach 3-4.

Faculty – Beth. We talked about the Calendar for next year, the upcoming committee to set the new calendars for the next 3 years, and that this is the time to advocate for changes if anyone wants to. She also reported about our upcoming report card schedule.

Motion to adjourn by Troy, Seconded by Joseph, Affirmed by all. 
